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DATE:      February, 2016

TO:
President Stephen Greiner, Provost Brian Crawford, 

 
College Deans, Department Chairs and Program Directors 

FROM:
Dr. Linda Cowan, Faculty Senate Chair and Senators

RE:
Evaluation, Promotion and Tenure 

We, the Faculty Senate of West Liberty University, entrusted to represent the best interests of the academy want to alert you to a dilemma the faculty faces during this time of transition and cutbacks.  We completely understand that now is the time for prudent fiscal management.   However, cuts to our academic budgets and grant programs, the loss of travel and publication cost support, and other reimbursements, the rising PEIA costs, additional expected budget cuts and stagnant salaries also have consequences for our productivity.  

We are concerned about the mismatch between high expectations for professional activity and even fewer tools with which to meet them.  According to many of our constituents, the recent changes in policies 214, 216, and 217 have become problematic in this present fiscal crisis.  Diminished research capabilities impede fulfilling the goals that are outlined in the ILA of Policy 214. Furthermore, policies 216 and 217 specify that promotion and tenure decisions are made according to comparisons to one's peers. However, applicants for promotion and tenure in the next few years will have had diminished resources, and as a result may not compare as favorably as in the past.  Despite less than adequate basic support and resources, our letters still specify our meeting an unchanging level of “significant” contributions.  For example, due to the elimination of our travel budget and faculty development funds, many professors aren't traveling and have not renewed their memberships to professional organizations.  Many professors are being asked to increase their teaching loads, significantly hampering research.  This is particularly a hindrance to professors who are doctoral students.  Thus, current actions are deemed unfair and particularly harmful to recently hired faculty.  

As a body, we wish to protect our colleagues coming up for promotion and tenure in the near future.  They should not be held to a standard that has little foundation and support.  We ask that when considering faculty for evaluation, promotion and tenure that these circumstances be taken into account. We ask for the same understanding from our administration, as our administration has asked of us.    
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